
ADELANTO IMMIGRATION 
DETENTION CONTRACT TIMELINE

MAY 27, 2011
ICE and The City of Adelanto enter into an  

Intergovernmental Service Agreement (IGSA) 
regarding Adelanto East and West facility

Timeline based off of documents secured through 
the Public Records Act by the ACLU

MAY 31, 2011
ICE modifies its contract with the city of 
Adelanto increasing the bed day rate paid by 
ICE to the city for detainees kept at Adelanto 
East and West processing center 

JULY 15, 2015
ICE modifies its contract with the city of 

Adelanto decreasing the amount paid to the 
city by $82,052.81 NOVEMBER 2017

Cal DOJ sends first letter requesting tour 
Adelanto Detention Center pursuant to 
California Assembly Bill 103

JULY 24, 2018
Cal DOJ sends second letter requesting 

tour Adelanto Detention Center pursuant to 
California Assembly Bill 103

AUGUST 16, 2018
GEO Group served an Investigative Subpoena 

AUGUST 29, 2018
ICE sends a letter to the City of Adelanto  

instructing the city how to respond to a public 
records request and reminding the city under 

the IGSA only ICE, not the city, may grant
OCTOBER 20, 2018
The City of Adelanto issues business license to 
Adelanto East Facility 

EARLY JANUARY 2019
Adelanto East seeks a permit from the City of 

Adelanto to expand a parking lot
JANUARY 31, 2019
GEO Group sends a letter to ICE “on behalf 
of the city of Adelanto” requesting funding to 
hire two Mental Health Professionals in lieu of a 
Psychologist for Adelanto Facility

MARCH 13, 2019
CEO of GEO sends a letter to the Adelanto 
City Council and Jessie Flores “respectfully 

requesting that the City of Adelanto give its 
notice of discontinuation” of the IGSA to ICE. 

“The annual financial compensation to the 
City of $50,000 for facilitating the IGSA will be 

continued by GEO.” 
MARCH 27, 2019
City of Adelanto sends a letter to GEO stating 
that “the City has notified ICE that the IGSA 
will terminate” in 90 days 

MARCH 28, 2019 
City of Adelanto confirms termination of IGSA 

with journalists 

APRIL 16, 2019
ICE sends an email to City of Adelanto 
confirming the “acknowledge and accept the 
Termination” of the IGSA


